
February 9, 2021                                       Town of Pleasant Valley  

Monthly Board Meeting 

 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, February 9, 2021 at 7:38 PM.  

Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Larry to approve the agenda as published.  Carried. 

 

Clerk read the minutes from the January 2021 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Bob and 2nd by Larry to 

accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 

 

Financial report by Treasurer: checking $613,504.81; cemetery CD $2,604.59; General CD’s $13,379.33.  Motion by 

Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the driveway permit for a new driveway for Steve Heinbuch (approved 

by the County) on 172nd street. 

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to amend Ordinance 2020-   All-Terrain Vehicle and Utility Terrain Vehicle 

Routes to include all township roads. 

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 

 

13636  Village of Baldwin   $ 3,924.73 

13637 RF Rural Fire         800.00 

13638 St. Croix County        566.17 

13639 St. Croix Central School      1,666.95 

13640 WITC      61.21 

13641 Mutha Sanitation    250.00 

13642 St. Croix Electric     114.50 

13643 5 Star Restroom Rentals    115.00 

13644 Forum Communications Company  18.23 

13645 St Croix County     97,271.38 

13646 School District of River Falls   56,686.23 

13647 Baldwin Woodville School District  28,964.41 

13648 St. Croix Central School District   183,901.53 

13649 WITC      7,940.58 

13650 CVTC      6,186.86 

13651 St. Croix County Highway Dept   2,683.33 

 

 

Notice by Chairperson Larry Nolte that he puts in his resignation effective February 28, 2021. 

 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Megan Miller, Clerk  

 


